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Department of Energy N IS;@‘
Under Secreta ry for Nuclear Security National Nuclear Security Administration

Administrator, National Nuclear Security Administration
Washington, DC 20585

April 26, 2023

The Honorable Joyce L. Connery

Chair, Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board
625 Indiana Ave. NW, Suite 700

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Chair Connery:

[ am responding on behalf of the Secretary to your letter dated August 17, 2022, regarding the
results of the Defense Nuclear Facility Safety Board’s (DNFSB/Board) review of Department of
Energy (DOE) oversight effectiveness at DOE defense nuclear facilities. The letter requested a
briefing and written report on how DOE, including DOE’s National Nuclear Security
Administration (NNSA) plan to address the Board’s advice to improve safety oversight.

The enclosed report describes DOE/NNSA’s evaluation of safety oversight processes at defense
nuclear facilities and presents ongoing and new DOE/NNSA actions in the process of addressing
the effectiveness of safety oversight. Self-improvement does not end with the actions in this
report, and DOE/NNSA expects to identify additional improvement opportunities resulting from
this process. DOE/NNSA looks forward to discussing its evaluation with you and will work with
Board staff to schedule a briefing.

DOE/NNSA appreciates the Board’s review and feedback on the four main areas (effectiveness
assessments, staffing, proactive oversight, and issues management) that demonstrate
DOE/NNSA’s safety oversight approach is effective. With respect to the areas that the DNFSB
reviewed, and the issues cited, DOE/NNSA determined that existing oversight processes are
adequate. However, there are opportunities to strengthen their effectiveness.

DOE/NNSA continues to value the Board’s advice and assistance. If you have any questions,
please contact Mr. Ahmad Al-Daouk, Associate Administrator for Environment, Safety, and
Health, at (202) 586-4096.

Sincerely,

Jill Hruby

Enclosure
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